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Dear Parent/Guardian, 
We are moving to a cashless system here in school which will be greatly beneficial to all parents. We understand that this will be a big change to lots of parents and we are here to help. We are asking that all parents download the app, register, and become familiar with the payment system this week. 
As of Monday 11th December, the school CANNOT take cash payment for dinners or breakfast club. Once this app is fully in place on Monday 11th December your child can only have a dinner if you have booked and paid for a dinner as of midnight the previous night. 

You can pay for a single dinner, a week, or a month via this app. However, the cut-off date is midnight the night before. This means dinners cannot be ordered in the morning. If your child receives Free School Meals, you still MUST still book your dinner and follow the same process, but you will not pay any money. 
This is to ensure the correct number of dinners is ordered. The school will NOT be able to order a free school meal dinner the morning of. You must book by midnight the day before. For breakfast club you can order a breakfast before 8am.
Please follow the steps below to register; 
1) Go to your app store and download the School Gateway App for Apple devices and Play Store for Android devices. 

2) Go to the login screen on the app and at the bottom of the screen click “Don’t have an account? Sign up”. 

3) IMPORTANTLY please enter the email address and number that you have registered with the school. This app will only connect you to school if we have the correct email address and phone number. If anything has changed, please ensure that you contact school between the hours of 9am-2pm to have this updated. School are currently using the email address registered on Seesaw.

 4) You will then receive a PIN via text. 

5) Enter the 4 digit pin number 6) Once logged in the home screen will be displayed. I will upload a user guide on Seesaw and if you have any issues with the above steps please refer to the user guide as they offer trouble shooting suggestions. Please note, if you have paid for any dinners beyond this week you will receive your cash back at the start of next week.

Please note that on our website we have posted videos on how to book and order dinners (free and paid) as well as breakfast club.
Thank you 

Mrs Kelly
Ballysillan Primary School, Ballysillan Park, Belfast, BT14 8LT.   Telephone 02890 391668

